
December 14, 2023 

Andy Gomez 
Executive Director 
107 South Third Avenue 
Walla Walla, WA 99362 

Dear Director Gomez: 

As governor of the state of Washington and by the power vested in me by Titles 23 and 49 of the 
United States Code, I hereby approve the Walla Walla Valley Metropolitan Planning Organization 
(WWVMPO) metropolitan planning area as revised. 

This is my concurrence with the action taken by the WWVMPO Board on June 7, 2023, in 
Resolution No. 09-2023, revising the WWVMPO metropolitan planning area. 

I congratulate the local government officials and staff in the Walla Walla Valley for their diligence 
and cooperative efforts in revising the metropolitan planning area to accurately represent the current 
and future transportation planning activities of WWVMPO. With this metropolitan planning area 
adjustment, we are reaffirming our commitment to a continuing, cooperative, and comprehensive 
planning process in the Walla Walla Valley. 

Very truly yours, 

Jay Inslee 
Governor 

cc: Roger Millar, Secretary, Washington State Department of Transportation 
Brian Lagerberg, Director, WSDOT Public Transportation Division 
Karena Houser, Director, WSDOT Multimodal Planning and Data Division 
Stephanie Tax, Program Management Director, WSDOT Local Programs Division 
Gabe Philips, Manager, WSDOT Tribal and Regional Planning Office 
Paul Gonseth, Planning Engineer, WSDOT South Central Region  
Matthew Pahs, Community Planner, FHWA-WA Division 
Ned Conroy, Community Planner, FTA Region 10  
Andy Gomez, Executive Director, Walla Walla Valley Metropolitan Planning Organization 
Michelle Holt, Executive Director, Benton Franklin Council of Governments 


